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HILDENBOROUGH CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL
To be the best we can be, for ourselves, for others and for God.
                                                                           


Tuesday 16th March 2021

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents/Carers, 

Re: RSHE Curriculum – Consultation Update

The advertised Relationships, Sex and Health Education (RSHE) consultation closed last Friday, on 12th March 2021. The purpose of the consultation was to gather feedback on our reviewed RSHE policy and curriculum. I would like to thank all parents who took the time to complete the questionnaire and submit responses. 

General feedback – The overwhelming majority of responses gathered from parents were highly positive about the proposed changes to our curriculum. Most parents said that they feel PSHE (including RSHE) is an important part of the curriculum and that they understand what will be covered in primary school. Most parents agreed that they are pleased that their child will be learning about the different aspects of relationships and that they feel confident to talk to their child about this at home too. Finally, most parents said that they feel the school’s curriculum will help to keep their child safe both on-line and in the real world. 

More specific feedback – One parent said that they are not familiar with the new curriculum. I would encourage you to look at the DfE guidance and our curriculum overview, which are both available on the school website, as these provide details of the statutory requirements of RSHE, and what we will cover in school in each year group. If this remains unclear, please do not hesitate to make contact with me. One parent said that they are not pleased that their child will be learning about the different aspects of relationships. Due to the anonymous nature of the questionnaire, I am unable to deal with this concern directly. Again, please do not hesitate to contact me should you wish to discuss this further. One parent suggested it would be useful to include group behaviour and how to deal with confrontational situations within the RSHE curriculum; this will be covered as part of the relationships element of the curriculum. Two parents asked for further support with online safety, including setting boundaries. There is an Online Safety page on the school website (under the parent tab), which contains lots of tips and information, as well as links to other useful websites. 

In light of the feedback received, we have decided to take the following additional measures, in order to better support parents in supporting learning and conversations that might occur at home. We will be providing: 
· year group specific knowledge organisers that will be sent prior to delivery of curriculum content, at the beginning of each term. These will include a list of vocabulary that will be taught and questions that may be raised. 
· a recommended book list, which will be available on the school website in due course. 

The updated policy and curriculum documents are available on our school website so that parents and carers are able to view them as appropriate. 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Many thanks for your support.

Yours Sincerely, 
 
Rachel Forward
SENCO and PSHE Co-Ordinator 
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